

STUDENT ADVISORY COUNCIL MINUTES - 18 MAY 2021

Minutes of the meeting of the Student Advisory Council held at 12:30pm on 18th May 2021 in Room 128 Building 25 and via WebEx.

PRESENT:	Jackson Cocks	Chair University Council - Academic Senate - Undergraduate
	Ben Hamill	Deputy Chair UOW Clubs & Societies Representative
	Carly Lavings	Deputy Chair Persons with Disabilities Representative
	Ashley Bannister	Academic Senate - Undergraduate
	Madeline Findlay	Academic Senate - Undergraduate
	Aurora Green	LGBTIQ+ Representative
	Alec Hall	Academic Senate - Undergraduate
	David Havyatt	Postgraduate Faculty Representative - BAL
	Samuel Harrison	Undergraduate Faculty Representative - EIS
	Taani Hendrik	WUSA Representative
	Helena Ibro	Postgraduate Faculty Representative - EIS
	Jay Joshi	Academic Senate - Postgraduate
	Yannan Li	University Council Postgraduate & WUPA Representative
	Geeta Mahala	International Faculty Representative - EIS
	Caitlyn Moore	UOW Clubs & Societies Representative
	Paris Rawaqa	Women's Representative
	Rhys Smith	Undergraduate Faculty Representative - ASSH
	Sarah Vogel	Academic Senate Postgraduate Representative
	Mahime Watanabe	International Faculty Representative - ASSH
	Thomeissa Mason	Woolyungah Indigenous Centre - WIC
	Keval Patel	UOW Pulse Student Director
	Matt Hammond	Undergraduate Faculty Representative - SMAH
	Marg Hansen	Bateman's Bay Campus Representative
	Natasha Popceviski	Postgraduate Faculty Representative - ASSH
	Theo Totsis	Undergraduate Faculty Representative - BAL
	Safiye Caferoglu	Sydney Business School Campus Representative
IN ATTENDANCE:	Theresa Hoynes	Director, Student and Accommodation Services Division
	Professor Julia Coyle	Pro Vice-Chancellor Students (Observer)
	Ron Fogarty	Senior Residence Manager, Student and Accommodation Services Division
	Alison Freeman	Director, Future Education
	Tracey Wilson	Program Manager, Future Education
	Georgie Mason	Exams Coordinator, Student Operations, SASD
	Deb Porter	Manager, SSAF & Student Projects, SASD

	Christine Mason	Student Representation Coordinator, SASD Interim Executive Officer
APOLOGIES	Rob Sim SASD	Senior Manager, Admissions, Fees & Scholarships,
	Maddi Creamer, Kate Humajova Nicholas Mott Emily Nield	UOW Residences International Faculty Representative - SMAH Postgraduate Faculty Representative - SMAH Shoalhaven Campus Representative

PART 1: OFFICIAL BUSINESS

***1.1 Welcome & Introduction**

The Chair acknowledged the traditional custodians of the land and welcomed everyone to the third SAC meeting in 2021.

The Chair noted that the meeting was quorate.

It was announced that the meeting would be recorded for the purposes of taking minutes, there were no objections received from the floor.

The Student Representation Coordinator will be acting Executive Officer and will take the minutes of the meeting; they will also carry no voting rights.

The Chair thanked the SAC for attending the meeting, acknowledging the change of meeting time and location. They also welcomed the new member Amy Heyhoe who is the new Southern Sydney (Loftus) campus representative as well as other University staff presenting and in attendance as observers.

***1.2 Apologies**

Apologies were received and noted

***1.3 Arrangement of Agenda**

1.3.1 Conflicts of Interest

No conflict of Interests were declared

1.2.2 Confidential Items

No confidential items were declared.

1.2.3 Starring of Items

All items are starred for discussion, including items raised in Other Business. The Chair reminded the SAC that if they propose or second a motion that they say their name for the purpose of minute taking.

Also, if the SAC and other attendees wish to talk they should raise their hand either in person or via WebEx.

1.4 Actions Arising from Previous Meetings

The following action items arising from the previous meeting and/or carried over from 2020.

Resolution 2020/35 - Ally Network Training

This action item will be addressed in Agenda Item 2.3 under General Business.

Resolution 2020/24 - Scholarship Awards for High Achieving students

The Senior Manager, Admissions, Fees & Scholarships (SMAFS) advised that a review of the scholarships suite is due to commence in 2022 so this item will be carried over 2022.

Action Item - Facilitate a real-time online forum communication platform

The Chair reported that the creation of a WebEx platform for the SAC has been completed and has encouraged all SAC representatives to download WebEx teams on their devices including their mobile phone. The SAC Executive will also use this platform to send out reminders, obtain feedback on SAC business as well as seeking availabilities for various training and working party meetings. This item is now closed.

Resolution 2019/13 - Creation of International Representative Working Group

The Chair advised the creation of a International student working group be discussed at the Leadership event however there was not enough time on the day. The action item will be discussed at today's meeting under Other Business.

Amendment to SAC Executive Positions

The memorandum to the Vice-Chancellor (VC) is currently being finalised and will be forwarded to Chair of SAC for review. The Chair will provide an update on progress at the July 2021 meeting.

Actions arising from the 15th April 2021 meeting.

Agenda Item 2.3

SAC Executive to meet subject to availabilities with the Deputy Vice-Chancellor - Education (DVCE) to provide feedback and comment on the Digital Uplift project. Any SAC representatives who wish to attend the meeting or provide feedback please do so by emailing the SAC Executive directly or through the Student Representation Coordinator (SRC).

Action Item - Other Business

The SAC request the Senior Deputy Vice-Chancellor (SDVC) to discuss amendments to the membership of the Academic Senate. The Director, SASD (DSASD) is working with the SAC Executive to liaise with the office of the SDVC regarding an invitation to speak to the SAC at its next meeting in July 2021. The Chair also noted that there was a special meeting

called for the Academic Senate on the 18th May 2021 and details of the meeting will be provided later in Other Business.

Action Item - Resolution 2021/24

The Chair provided an update on a SAC Standing Committee in Academic Matters in the Chair's report.

Action Item - Resolution 2021/27

The Chair noted that the SAC Executive held a meeting with the Governance Unit and SASD to discuss Standing Orders for the SAC. A request to seek support for standing orders will go to the Vice-Chancellor's Advisory Group (VCAG) before the submission, finalisation and approval of Standing Orders by the Vice-Chancellor (VC).

Action Item - Chair's Report

The SRC will create a poll on the SAC Moodle site to determine availabilities for UOWx Leadership Action Class workshops. The poll will be created in the next couple of days and a message will be sent to let the SAC know when it is open.

Action Item - Resolution 2021/21

In the next few weeks the SRC will contact Jan Sullivan from Academic Quality & Standards (AQS) to set up some feedback meetings regarding Subject Evaluation Survey's and strategies on how to increase student participation in the survey.

Action Item - Resolution 2021/26

The PVC(S) invited expressions of interest from the SAC for the Student Mental Health Advisory Group. There were two SAC representatives who wished to be a part of the Advisory Group. The PVC added that the membership of students in the group increased to four students and that these positions have now been filled and thanked the SAC for their participation.

1.5 Minutes of the Previous Meeting

RESOLVED 2021/28

that the minutes of the previous meeting held on 15th April 2021 be confirmed and signed as a true record.

The approval of the minutes was seconded by the UOW Clubs & Societies representative (CS) and the Chair declared the motion carried.

1.6 Chair's Report

Special Meeting of Academic Senate

The Chair provided an update of special meeting of Academic Senate Other Business

VC Delegates Strategy

The Chair advised that an email for a call for expressions of interest were sent to the SAC to seek interested representatives to attend the VC Delegates Strategy Event. The Chair stated that this was a good opportunity for the SAC to attend. Four SAC representatives have expressed interest and have reminded student representatives to email the SRC if interested by close of business (5pm), Monday, 24th May 2021.

Student Voice Australia Symposium

The Chair provided details to the SAC on the Student Voice Australia (SVA) symposium held on Tuesday, 25th May and Thursday, 27th May as a virtual event. The event is for staff and students, any SAC representatives interested in attending you can register via the SVA website. It would be of particular interest for the Students as Partners (SaP) working party to attend. The Manager, SSAF & Student Projects (MSSAF) and the SRC will be attending.

SAC First Responder Training

An email was sent to SAC regarding First Responder training being held on Friday, 21st May 2021. The Chair commented that it was late notice but felt that if students were available to they should attend the training. The Chair also reminded students that the online Consent Matters module needed to be completed prior to attending the training.

The Chair also confirmed with the SAC that if they were unable to do the training this week that they undertake the online module provided by the Australian Psychological Society on Sexual Assault and Sexual Harassment (SASH) and that First Responder training would be set up for the SAC later.

Following a question about whether retraining is required for representatives who have already done First Responder training. The SRM confirmed that there had been content changes and if SAC representatives completed their training some time ago, it would be worthwhile to redo the course.

The Chair finished by encouraging all SAC representatives to do this training as part of their student leader responsibilities.

SAC representative reports

The SAC executive are currently reviewing the formatting and content requirement of the SAC student representative reports. This is to provide support for writing reports and to ensure consistency and value add for the SAC.

Woolyungah Indigenous Report

The Chair advised that the report would be submitted by the next meeting in July 2021.

1.7 Membership Business

Report on Leadership Development Event

The Deputy Chair (DC) (Carly Lavings) provided a brief report on the Leadership Development Event. The DC highlighted the activities of the first day with the SAC Survivor Challenge for team building, followed by dinner where connections and relationships solidified. On the 2nd day of the event, the focus was on the core values and goals of the SAC. For those SAC representatives who could not attend the event, they will have the opportunity

to catch up with the SAC Executive or another SAC representative to discuss the outcomes of the leadership event.

A series of Core Values were decided on following a process of elimination and SAC goals were discussed around visibility and awareness of the SAC and review of faculty representation.

The Deputy Chair (DC) (Ben Hamill) advised the SAC that the SAC Executive will be having a wash-up meeting to collate, discuss and prepare a plan for the SAC in 2021.

Action Item –

- i. SRC to upload the core values and goals of the SAC on the SAC Moodle Site.
- ii. Contact SAC representatives who could not make the leadership event and arrange to have coffee with a representative who could attend to catch up on the outcomes of the event.

There were no further comments received.

PART 2: GENERAL BUSINESS

2.1 Online Examination Proctoring System Project

The Chair welcomed the Manager of the exam system project to speak to the SAC.

The Manager of the online proctoring system project provided a brief background of the tender process, consultation and development of the invigilation project. The system purchased is Proctorio and is not a live proctoring system but a recorded system based on facial recognition. The data is encrypted to ensure privacy and confidentiality.

The system is an add on to Moodle and will be trialled in Autumn Session 2021 by students over three subjects. The trial will occur on campus in a controlled environment and will not be used for the purposes of Academic Integrity.

Information from the trial will be used to inform on how Proctorio will be used in Spring Session 2021 as well as some redesign of subjects to see how to assess students going forward.

The Chair asked if there were any comments or feedback from the SAC.

The Manager, Future Education (MFE) confirmed that previous members of the SAC were part of the tendering and systems requirements and their feedback and input was valuable.

In the discussion it was raised by a SAC representative about arrangements for students with reasonable adjustments with some of those students not being suitable for this software. The Manager of the project confirmed that three students with reasonable adjustments will take part in the trial to inform on the next stages of the system and to rule out false positives.

The PVC(S) asked if after the trial a set of guidelines and procedures for the use of Proctorio and the Manager of the project confirmed that guidelines will be provided.

The Chair asked if there were any essay-based exams being held in the trial and the Manager of the exam project stated that for now it will be quiz only. There is a whole set of tools to take into consideration and that essay based assessment is just one of them. The Chair also

noted from the draft communications to students that there would be screen recording; asking the question, does the system also log key strokes? The Manager of the project stated that Proctorio will record the student typing but was unsure as to whether it records which keys are pressed during typing. The chair went further to say that this would raise issues if passwords can be typed in whilst the test was open and Subject Coordinators having access during the exam.

The Manager of the project said they would get back to the SAC to advise if logging key strokes is part of the system.

The Chair invited any further comments and thanked the Manager of the project for presenting to the SAC.

RESOLVED 2021/29

that the Student Advisory Council note the update provided for the Online Examination Proctoring System project as set out in the agenda paper.

The Chair read out the draft resolution with no objections recorded, the motion was passed.

2.2 Safe and Respectful Communities Update on Activities, Action Plan and Future Planning

The Chair invited the Senior Manager (SM) SASD to present to the SAC.

The SM thanked the SAC for inviting them to present on Safe and Respectful Communities (SARC) activity, current action plan and future plans for SARC and provided a brief background on the University's implementation of SARC.

In 2020, priorities changed due to the Bushfire Crisis followed by the COVID19 pandemic and resourcing went to supporting students and staff during these crisis. The Social Research Centre and Human Rights Commission had been engaged to conduct a national survey in 2020 seeking information on SASH within the University sector; however, this survey was delayed until 2021 as a result of the pandemic. A pilot survey was conducted at Australian National University and Charles Sturt University in April and May. UOW are working with these Universities to better prepare in supporting our students for the survey. The survey is expected to commence in September and October and results released in 2022.

Both the SARC Advisory Committee and SARC Working Party redefined the 2019-2020 Action Plan to create the 2021 SARC Action Plan . The focus of the new action plan will be on training, awareness, prevention, responding to and report of SASH incidents..

In 2021, First Level Responder and Bystander Intervention training modules have been updated and implemented and made available to all academic and professional staff. Training has also been provided to all Community Leaders within accommodation sites, executives of UOW Clubs & Societies and will be rolled out for the SAC, WUPA, WUSA, Queer Collective. The training will continue to be rolled out to staff and students throughout 2021.

The University is preparing a communications plan as a lead up to a the National Survey and will hold an activation event on 31st May – 2 June with giant letters (RESPECT), marquees, and collateral to raise awareness on how to report incidents of sexual assault and sexual harassment and how to engage in training.

A SARC festival is also being prepared in the lead up to the National Survey. SARC staff will work with community partners to raise awareness in the community and upload awareness videos through the University's media platforms. The Action Plan will be available on the SARC webpage encouraging the university community to attend training. The relevant policies will also be updated.

The Chair confirmed with the SM that once the Action Plan has been approved that it can be put on the SAC Moodle site. An email would go to the SAC advising them when it will be available on Moodle.

The Chair asked if there were any questions.

A SAC representative asked the SM what the position of SARC was in view of the recent comments and disclosures on UOW Rants and the student currently accused of sexual assault.

Before the response, the Chair restated the position of SAC in terms of the current topics and advised that any SAC members who were not comfortable with what was being discussed that they could leave the meeting. If any student wanted to bring up any points that they could do so later with the SARC team or the SAC Executive. The Chair restated that there should be no further specific information raised, that the discussion should be no more specific than what was just raised.

The SM stated that they would not comment on an individual case, nor was it appropriate to comment on a matter that was before the court. For the matter of UOW Rants and disclosures the SRM stated that the University contacted any student who could be identified and appeared to be impacted to provide immediate support. As the comments were accommodation focused, meetings were held with Community Leaders, an 'Open Door' policy was adopted in accommodations sites to provide students with immediate support. Since then a 24/7 UOW Student Wellbeing Line has been established, counselling services and 'drop-in' sessions available. The SM also stated that Accommodation services has been working with the Chair of SAC and the UOW Residences representative on SAC to hear the voice of the students and progress any concerns with an additional focus on creating more awareness of SARC in accommodation.

The DSASD raised with the SAC that a special meeting was held with the SAC to talk about the UOW Rants disclosures and posts naming people in a defamatory way. The moderators of UOW Rants have been contacted as well as Facebook in terms of defamation and that it is not acceptable and appropriate that people are identified and named in this way.

The PVC(S) asked that the SAC that in their leadership capacity to spread the word as much as possible that there is a 24/7 hotline and that all students even those helping those students who have disclosed that they will be provided support.

The Academic Senate Postgraduate (ASP) representative suggested that the Consent Matters module be made mandatory for all students. The SM stated that although this was likely to occur, there are several platforms available and it was important that the module should be evidence based to suit UOW. It was also important to consider what would be withheld for non-completion and how to mandate this for someone who may be impacted by a sexual assault or harassment incident. The DSASD stated that it needed to be the right tool and implemented effectively to students. The Persons with Disabilities representative also asked if vulnerable minority groups such as persons with disabilities and LGBTIQ+ community are taken into consideration and the SM confirmed work was being done for trans specific groups.

The Academic Senate undergraduate (ASUG) representative asked that would it be possible for students to declare any indictable offences when enrolling at the University. The DSASD

stated that Universities do not ask these questions at enrolment however if the University becomes aware of any such offences that there are urgency provisions which are enacted to deal with the issue. There is ongoing conversation and debate around this declaration requirement.

There were no further questions or comments.

The Chair asked if there were any objections from the floor and declared the motion passed.

RESOLVED 2021/30

that the Student Advisory Council note the update provided by the Senior Manager, SASD regarding the Safe and Respectful Communities Action Plan, activities and future planning, as set out in the agenda paper.

2.3 Ally Training for Student Advisory Council Representatives

The Chair introduced the LGBTIQ+ representative and they provided an overview of Ally Training; and to seek the support of the SAC to make Ally Training mandatory for SAC representatives.

The LGTBTIQ+ representative stated that the Ally Training would equip SAC representatives with the understanding of the LGBTIQ+ community; and is not designed to make the representatives experts but to provide knowledge about LGBTIQ+ across different student demographics.

The Chair stated that for the purpose of minutes this discussion will be recorded without specific names or positions to promote open discussion and reminded the SAC representatives to be respectful of other's views.

The Chair asked if there was a limit to how many places are available in the workshops with the SRC checking with PODS. As there may be limited spaces available for the workshop component of Ally Training the Chair recommended that the resolution be amended to include 'subject to availability of places'.

The Chair asked if there were any objections from the floor. A member of the SAC moved the amended resolution, and the second member of SAC seconded the resolution.

RESOLVED 2021/31

that the Student Advisory Council: -

- i. SAC support the requirement that representatives are to complete the online LGBTIQ+ Inclusion Module; and
(a) recommend that the Student Advisory Council representatives complete the Ally Network Workshops subject to availability of places.*
- ii. request student representatives without any previous Ally Training to be prioritised to attend the July Ally Training workshop;*
- iii. request student representatives who have completed the online LGBTIQ+ Module only, attend the November 2021 workshops; and*

- iv. *note that following the completion of the on-line module and/or Ally Training, representatives will have the choice to register as an UOW Ally.*

The Chair moved Agenda Item 2.6 Wollongong Undergraduate Student Association report next due to the representative having to leave the meeting early.

2.4 Faculty of Engineering and Information Sciences Representative Report

The Chair invited the EIS representatives to provide additional comments regarding their faculty report. The Postgraduate and International representative provided an overview of their current initiatives and the Undergraduate representative did not have anything to add.

The Chair asked if there were any objections from the floor and declared the motion passed.

The DSASD asked the Faculty representatives of EIS and SMAH whether they would be supportive of sending through the Faculty reports to the Executive Deans of the faculty of EIS and SMAH. The faculty representatives present at the meeting agreed to this.

RESOLVED 2021/33

that the Student Advisory Council note the report provided by the Faculty of Engineering and Information Sciences student representatives, as set out in the agenda paper.

2.5 Faculty of Science, Medicine and Health Representative Report

The Chair asked if any faculty representatives from SMAH were present and if they wished to add any further comments to the report. The SMAHUG representative stated that there was nothing further to report.

The Chair asked if there were any objections from the floor and declared the motion passed.

RESOLVED 2021/34

that the Student Advisory Council note the report provided by the Faculty of Science, Medicine and Health student representatives, as set out in the agenda paper.

2.6 Wollongong Undergraduate Student Association Report

The Chair invited the President of WUSA if there was anything additional to add to their report that would be relevant for the SAC.

The President highlighted the current activism activities that WUSA were currently involved and was seeking SAC support. A coordinator for the Tertangala has been elected and are now seeking content. WUSA have also been working with the All Sorts Queer Collective to expand their reach in the university community. WUSA are also working to bring back free breakfast for spring session 2021 but require funds to be able to do this.

The Academic Senate Undergraduate (ASUG) representative who is also a journalist for the Tertangala and a member of the NUS (National Union for Students) asked for any contributions to the magazine due to a loss of content. The NUS would also be attending the

Education Conference and encouraged SAC reps consider attending this worthwhile conference.

The MSSAF also commented that the NUS have an active voice in the Student Voice Australia symposiums.

There were no further comments from the floor.

The Chair asked if there were any objections from the floor and declared the motion passed.

RESOLVED 2021/32

that the Student Advisory Council note the report provided by the Wollongong Undergraduate Student Association, as set out in the agenda paper.

2.7 Wollongong University Postgraduate Report

The Chair asked if there were any further comments from the WUPA representative, no further comments were received.

The Chair took the report as being read and as there were no objections received from the floor the motion was passed.

RESOLVED 2021/35

that the Student Advisory Council note the report provided by the Wollongong University Postgraduate Association, as set out in the agenda paper.

2.8 UOW Residences Representative Report

The Chair took the report as being read and as there were no objections received from the floor the motion was passed.

RESOLVED 2021/36

that the Student Advisory Council note the report provided by the UOW Residences representative, as set out in the agenda paper.

PART 3: OTHER BUSINESS

3.1 Special Meeting of Academic Senate

The Chair in his capacity as an Academic Senate Undergraduate representative provided an update on the special meeting of the Academic Senate held regarding changes to membership of the Academic Senate. Several resolutions were made by the Senate which expressed disappointment in the Council's decision to approve and implement the new Academic Senate membership model and recommended the Council undertakes further consultation to enhance the Academic Senate.

Students as Partners Partnership Agreement Update

The Chair invited the Shadow Executive Officer (SEO) from the Students as Partners working party to provide an update on the Students as Partners Partnership Agreement.

The working party is seeking feedback from the SAC representatives on the draft agreement. The SEO reminded the SAC representatives that this was agreement written on behalf of the student cohort not the SAC and that the core values in the draft agreement were written before the SAC leadership day. Before the draft agreement is finalised for submission to the Vice-Chancellor the working party wanted to ensure that the agreement is representative of all students and staff and that it flows well, makes sense and is transparent.

The draft agreement is posted on the SAC Moodle site under the SaP Working Party folder and invite SAC representatives to email written comment and feedback to the uow-sac@uow.edu.au email or via the general SAC chat on WebEx as soon as possible so that the final draft can be presented at the next SAC meeting in July 2021.

UOW Referencing Guides

The Chair invited the ASSHUG representative to discuss their item with the SAC.

UOW referencing guides at UOW require updating due to students requiring significant support in referencing which can be stressful for students and resource intensive for Library staff. In 2020, there were 500,000 interactions with referencing guides and 40,000 on database research highlighting the need to update referencing guides. The ASSHUG has been in discussion with the Library and Learning Development Unit to discuss the unnecessary stress on students regarding referencing. It should be an easy fix and will reduce the need for resources to support students in this space. Students have been accessing resources via other Universities.

The Chair commented that this would be something that the SAC would support and asked that the ASSHUG representative to provide a paper with resolutions for a future SAC meeting to support this initiative.

No further comments or questions were received.

Activation Group Working Party

As there was limited time available for an update, the Chair provided the update on the Activation Group working party. The first meeting took place on 14th May 2021 and items discussed were the nominations for the Chair of the working party and preparation for Spring Session 2021 orientation to help increase awareness and visibility of the SAC. More details will be provided to SAC regarding Orientation activities.

Informal SAC meetings and skills based workshops

The SAC Executive would like to run some informal skills workshops ideally before SAC meetings based on how to read agendas, submitting agenda items etc. A poll will be run on WebEx to gauge interest and availabilities to run the workshops. The SAC Executive are also looking at more training for SAC representatives.

Action Item 2019.13 - Creation of an International Working Party

The Chair provided a brief background on the creation of an International student's working party. A previous SAC representative requested the formation of a group for the purposes of English language yet this did not eventuate. The Chair asked the International students present at the meeting if they wish to have a working group and consensus was that they would like to create a group.

The Chair advised that the group would need to come together to discuss a Terms of Reference which would guide the activities of the group. Action Item - The SRC would be in contact with the International students to bring together interested students.

3.2 Next Meeting

The next scheduled meeting is Thursday, 29th July 2021 and was brought back a week due to graduation being held on the 22nd July 2021.

3.3 Rolling Agenda Schedule

The rolling agenda is available on the SAC Moodle Site.

The following SAC representatives are scheduled to submit a report at the next meeting being held on 29th July 2021 and the SRC will be in contact with the representatives to provide support if required.

- Woolyungah Indigenous Centre representative report
- Faculty of Business and Law (BAL) representative report
- Faculty of Arts, Humanities and Social Sciences (ASSH) representative report
- Persons with Disabilities report
- UOW Clubs & Societies representative report
- Academic Senate
- UOW Pulse representative report

3.4 Membership & Activities table & thank you

The Chair thanked the SAC representatives for their attendance at the meeting.
Meeting Closed at 2:30pm.

Signed as a true record:



Chair, Student Advisory Council
26/ 7 /2021